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Next Membership Meeting  

Tuesday, March  1 4 th   
The March Membership Meeting will be an in-person meeting at the Legion beginning 
at 7:00 p.m. Brandon Taylor, NCC President, will be joining the meeting via Zoom as 
our honored guest speaker. His presentation/demonstration 
will focus on rehabbing your village pieces.  

Over the years, Brandon had been called many things from 
The Village Guru to a walking Village Encyclopedia. He has 
collected since he was eight years old and attended his first 
gathering at the age of ten. Now with a collection of around 
700 houses, his passion for the villages doesnôt seem to be 
slowing down. 

Brandon was the youngest member to ever join the 
Arkansas Villagers, which he currently has the honor of 
being the President for 15 Years. Along with his duties with the Arkansas Villagers, he 
has served on the NCC executive board as the Regional Representative for Region 8, 
and NCC Vice President before becoming President in January 2022. Heôs a former 
stockholder, a collector, and a seasoned veteran of many seminars at Gatherings. In 
the past, he wrote a regular column in the Village D-Lights where he enjoyed sharing 
his knowledge. 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Newsletter of 
 The Annapolis Villagers 

The Village Crier is published bi-monthly and is the official newsletter of The Annapolis Villagers. 
Opinions expressed are solely those of the authors. Any reproduction, in whole or in part, without 
expressed permission of The Annapolis Villagers is prohibited. Annual membership is $20.00 per person 
or $30.00 for two people in the same household sharing membership. 

Departm ent  5 6  2 0 2 3  Vil lag e I n tr od uct ions  
The 2023 Village Introductions can be viewed at: 
www.department56.com. Additional information for some of the 
introductory pieces is shown on the Department 56 Facebook 
page at: https://www.facebook.com/Department56 
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The Prez Says... 
I hope everyone is keeping warm.   

Have you joined the Golden Glow and signed up for the 
Gathering in August? I sure hope so. John and I are excited to 
be going to one so close to home. Although a lot of the NCC 
events have not been firmed up yet and posted I have been 
assured by Brandon that they have a lot of fun things planned 
and lots of opportunities for learning new display ideas and 
interacting with other clubs and maybe share ideas with them. If 
anyone is confused about registering, please give Pete or 
myself a call. If we donôt know the answer, we will find out and 
get back to you ASAP. NCC should have more info on the 
events and seminars for Villagers very soon.  

Our January Ladies Luncheon at Rips in Bowie was a success 
with six of us sharing a nice meal in the dining room and three 
of the husbands in the bar. Our February Ladies luncheon was 
at Mamma Roma in Odenton which four of us were able to 
attend and the food was very good. Our next Ladies luncheon 
will be at Brian Boru Restaurant, 489 Ritchie Hwy #103, 
Severna Park, MD 21146 on March 22nd. I will need to know 
how many are going by March 17th. More info will be sent out in 
early March.  

At our March In-Person Meeting at the Legion, we will be 
Zooming with Brandon Taylor, NCC President, for his 
presentation on ñRehabbing Housesò. I spoke to him just last 
week and he says he has a bunch of new ideas to share with 
us. Please join us and enjoy some fellowship time with our club 
members.   

I will be leading the program at the In-Person May Membership 
Meeting where club members will be doing some rehabbing on 
their houses. I believe Phil, our VP, already has one in the 
works. Maybe you want to do one of your houses for a 
particular holiday. Just let me know. I will have a sign-up sheet 
at the March Membership Meeting. We may also be able to 
supply a house for those who want to try it.  

Later in June, we are hoping to have a Brunch at the Fleet 
Reserve Club in Annapolis or Brian Boru Restaurant in Severna 
Park on a Sunday morning. Watch for more information.  

On Saturday, July 8th we will be having our themed event at my 
house. It will start at 4 p.m. Theme is ñMeet Me in Margaritaville 
for a Cheeseburger in Paradiseò. There will be a Photo Booth 
and Corn Hole games. It should be fun with the games and 
prizes as well as some awesome burgers, turkey, and beef and 
all the fixings.  

August will be the Gathering and hopefully many of you will 
attend either for the day or several days. John and I will be 
there from Wednesday, August 16th to Sunday, August 20th. 

                        Dean 
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 HAPPYBIRTHDAY  

       GREETINGS 

The following 
members celebrate 
their birthday in March 
or April. On behalf of The Annapolis 
Villagers, we wish you the best on 
your special day: 

             Ina Devine             03/13 
             Dean Stevenson   03/15 
             Patricia Potter       03/18 
             Dorothy Brown     03/23 
             John Ehrenreich   03/24 
             Marsha Voigt         04/25 
 

Sunshine Corner 
Marsha Voigt 

Are we there?  Are we there?  Is it Spring yet?  Please 
say we're finished with frigid 40 mph wind gusts that 
stand my hair on end! We're all ready to put away our 
heavy coats...open the windows....and feel a balmy 
breeze. 

I hope you're starting to feel lighter and 
energized. And certainly, ready to see a lot of ways to 
rehab houses during our March AV meeting. I want to 
cover all the snow on Molly O'Brien's Irish 
Pub...maybe with green moss.  And I need to get that 
snow off the roof of Havana's Cigar Shop. 

So - let us all do a modest little Happy Dance and 
welcome the approaching Equinox! And let me know if 
someone needs a cheery card.  Marsha at 
mlvoigt@verizon.net.  

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

20 23  House To urs Recap  
By Dean Stevenson 

Our annual House Tours were held on Sunday, January 8th. There were 15 Villagers who 
participated and 13 that went to an early dinner afterwards at Romilioôs in Severna Park. A fine 
time was had by all, I believe.  

Members started to arrive at our house at 10 a.m. and joined John in the basement to see our 
village displays as well as our Christmas only themed tree of Star Trek ornaments and our Grinch 
Display. They then moved up to our main level for some refreshments and a look at our tree and 
other Christmas decorations. After a January Membership Meeting, it was off to Stella Angelucciôs 
house.  

Stella had lovely decorations with three decorated trees as well as her imposing village displays. 
Her Nativity scenes were just wonderful, and we were able to have some time to visit with other 
members. Of course, there were more refreshments. We wrapped up with a drawing for two 
House Tours attendee prizes and a host prize. Phil McCutcheon won the Dickensô Village 
ñWalpole Tailorsò and Shirley Young won the North Pole ñAcme Toy Factory.ò Stella won the 
Limited Edition ñPublic Houseò from the Dickensô Village collection. These houses were donated 
by our Dear Norma Damico before her passing.  

A special thank you to everyone who attended and of course to those who opened their house 
and made the day possible. I am so grateful to have the support of our members as we move 
forward into the new year. I sincerely hope you all got some ideas for your village displays and 
that you enjoyed the day. Please see the photos on pages 19-23. 

January Meeting Recap 
Dean Stevenson called the in-person Membership Meeting to order. The meeting was held at 
Deanôs house on Sunday, January 8th during the House Tours. The minutes for the November 
Membership Meeting were accepted as submitted in the December/January issue of The Village 
Crier. A balance of $1,493.27 in the general fund and a charity fund balance of $1,345.73 was 
reported. Reports were presented for Charity, NCC, Christmas Party Recap and 2023 Agenda. 
The minutes are shown on page 16. 
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Golden Glow o f Christmas Past &  NCC Ga thering  
Wednesday-Saturday, August 16-19, 2023 

Hyatt Regency Crystal City at Reagan National Airport, Arlington, Virginia 

ñThe Golden Glow of Christmas Pastò and the ñNational Council of 56 Clubs (NCC)ò are partnering 
to host a convention/gathering at the Hyatt Regency Crystal City at Reagan 

National Airport, Arlington, Virginia in celebration 
of the 40th Anniversary of ñA Christmas Story.ò 
The official event dates are August 16-19, 2023, 
with additional excursions and workshops 
starting on Friday, August 11th. Registration 
began on February 3rd. The deadline for 
registration is July 25th. Information regarding 
ñThe Golden Glow of Christmas Pastò, Gathering 
Registration, Hotel Reservations, Schedule, 

Excursions, Workshops, Seminars, Village Display Contest, and much more can be found at:  

43rd Annual Convention: 2023 Arlington, Virginia - The Golden Glow of Christmas Past® 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February/March Issue of NCC Club Connecti on  
In the article ñFrom the Presidentò, Brandon Taylor reflected on last year, looked ahead into this 
year and further into what the future holds for the organization. He 
also recognized the new Regional Representatives to the NCC 
Board.  

In the ñFrom The Desk of Annaò article by Anna McPherson, NCC 
Vice President, she shares information on some August Gathering 
activities of specific interest to Village Collectors. These activities 
include ñVillage Display Contestsò, ñThe Joy of Collecting Villages 
Luncheonò special meal, and ñHistoric Ellicott City, Forget-Me-Not factory & Village Home Tour.ò 
The tour includes the homes of John & Dean Stevensonôs and Pete & Trudi Baerôs. Anna also 
noted that 13 workshops are planned. Pat and John Ehrenreich will conduct a workshop entitled 
ñUsing Hot Wire Foam Factory Tools To Create A Putz Display.ò 

In the article ñFrom Ms. Lit Townò, Melinda Seegers reported that early in 2023, Enesco, parent 
company, was sold to Ad Populum LLC. Enesco along with Department 56 was held by a private 
equity fund, Balmoral Funds LLC for the last seven years. Melinda stated ñWe are really excited to 
have a new permanent home. We are very confident that we will be allowed to continue along the 
same creative path with the same artists, marketing, and production facilities that you have known 
in the past.ò She also noted that all the new 2023 Village pieces are now shown on the 
Department 56 website.  

Eleven pages are devoted to information related to activities at the August Gathering that would 
be of interest to Village attendees, 

The 71-page newsletter includes the ñConnecting with Our Clubsò section that contains 
submissions by the clubs that are presented by NCC regions. The numerous submissions offer a 
multitude of photos and descriptions of recent NCC club activities.  

To access, visit the NCC website at http://ncc56.com and go to the Club Connection Access 
page which is an archive of the NCC Club Connection newsletters. A password is needed for 
access to this restricted to members only page. For the password, please contact Pete Baer at 
(410) 867-0086 or email at petelbaer@gmail.com.   
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2022 Quarter 4 Issue of Village D-Lights 

In the article ñA Message from the Publisherò, Polly Clark noted that this 48-page issue was 
delayed a bit to include information regarding the Department 56 new releases for 2023. She also 
indicated that the first issue for 2023 will commemorate the 2021 retirement of Alpine Village by 
featuring information and images of Alpine Village buildings and 
accessories.  

In the ñA Little Light on the Subjectò article by Melinda Seegers (Ms 
Lit Town), she pays tribute to Creative Director Rick Jackson who 
retired in December after 25 years at Department 56. She also 
introduced Tim Haney who joined the company as the new VP of 
Product Development in October.  

In the ñNews From the NCCò article by Brandon Taylor, NCC 
President, he recognized Billy Edwards from the Air Cap 56ers in 
Kansas as the recipient of the 2022 NCC ñCollector of the Yearò 
award. Brandon also shared photos of some of his village displays. 

Nine pages are devoted to information about the Department 56 new 
releases for 2023.  

The article entitled ñTeaming Up To Build A Village Displayò by        
J. Michael Sanders and Stephen Pepin describes their coordinated 
effort to create a Village Display for the 2022 ñPratt Brotherôs Christmas & Holiday Spectacular.ò 
The event was held at Bell Bank Park in Mesa, Arizona in November/December with a display of 
over six million lights and unique attractions to illuminate festivity and ignite the spirit of 
Christmas. Two Arizona brothers, Christmas enthusiasts and contestants of The Great Christmas 
Light Fight on ABC Television, have devoted their lifeôs work to construct magical Christmas 
Displays.  

The ñCollectorôs Spotlightò article by Phil Renninger introduces Mary & Mark Frendo of 
Stroudsburg, PA and describes their elaborate and unique ñChristmas in the Cityò display that 
includes over 150 buildings and countless accessories and figures. 

In the ñAround the World With Department 56ò article by Phil Renninger, he introduces Flo 
DeJean from Reunion Island. Reunion Island is an overseas department and region of France in 
the Indian Ocean. He describes the meticulously designed and constructed landscaping in her 
ñJust like old times in the countryside.ò The display depicts an ancient French village in a small 
valley as the Yuletide approaches.   

The ñVillage Viewsò section features a gallery of three village collectors displays.  

  

 
I n t ernet Links  

        The Annapolis Villagers Website                   The Village Collector Website 

              http://annapolisvillagers.org                       http://www.thevillagecollector.com/ 

                       NCC Website                                                 Lemax Website 
                  https://ncc56.com                                     https://www.lemaxcollection.com                                                                                

              Department 56 Website                                   Department 56 Facebook    
        https://www.department56.com                   https://www.facebook.com/Department56  

        The Village Chronicler Website                                    NCC Facebook 

                The Village Chronicler                         https://www.facebook.com/groups/ncc56/  
  
 

 

              

http://annapolisvillagers.org/
http://www.thevillagecollector.com/
https://ncc56.com/
https://www.lemaxcollection.com/
https://www.department56.com/
https://www.facebook.com/Department56
https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fthevillagechronicler.com%2FIndex.shtml&data=05%7C01%7C%7C25fac07d1b584a4afcca08dae2a52143%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C638071496102341530%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=mtRkMb5fWU7jtX8MfK1WIwItjDMdD%2B%2BUt3aNYcE%2FWN8%3D&reserved=0
https://www.facebook.com/groups/ncc56/
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St. Patrickôs Day Village Vignettes 
Have some fun by creating a village vignette to celebrate St. Patrickôs Day. The vignette can 
feature one of the specially designed Department 56 Irish themed pieces. Other suitable 
buildings would include pubs that reside in some of the village collections.  Look for 
appropriate containers, props, and accents. These items are usually easy to find during the 
respective season at various craft, dollar, and party stores. Shown below are several 
examples of St. Patrickôs Day Vignettes created by Villagers over the years. 
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Dickensô Village 
ñGarrawayôs Coffee Houseò 

Inspired by Garraway's Coffee House from the 18th 
century, this coffee house was not only a gathering 
place, but a place where important business was 
conducted. Both coffee and tea were sought after drinks 
during the time of Charles Dickens. The coordinating 
accessory is ñFresh, Hot Coffee.ò This patron of 
Garraway's Coffee House is careful to sip his fresh hot 
coffee in the proper British manner.  

Dickensô Village 
ñMary Margaretôs Fine Dressesò 

 
 

All the most discerning ladies come here to have their gowns 
made and altered. The dress shop has a black store front with 
a blue door in the center. A Christmas wreath adorns the door 
while a lantern hangs above it. Above the windows and the 
door is a sign that reads Mary Margaretôs Fine Dresses. The 
coordinating accessory is ñI Feel Pretty.ò With her new and 
fashionable dress and hat, this Londoner can truly 
say, I feel pretty.  

 Dickensô Village 
ñYe Olde Goat Pubò 

 
 
  

 

With traditional Tudor-style exposed beams, ñYe 
Olde Goat Pubò has a cheery façade and fits in 
nicely as a neighbor-hood pub. It's where all the 
locals meet to share a pint after a hard day's 
work. All three of the arched doors have large windows. 
Lanterns hang down over the doors from a black band 
that reads Ye Olde Goat. A hanging blue sign depicts a 
goat and reads Ye Olde Goat Pub. The coordinating 
accessory is ñDrinking Mates.ò A local pub patron and his 
goat who fancies a pint now and then!  

Dickensô Village 
ñOtto Of Roses Perfumeryò 

 
 
  

 

History tells us that Perfumeries originally sold oils 
and pomanders to keep undesirable odors at bay. 
Later they became part of the cosmetic industry and 
were used by men and women of high society. The 
multi-story building has a dark purple storefront on the 
bottom and brown walls on the upper half. The coordinating 
accessory is ñThe Perfect Fragrance.ò A shopkeeper 
showing a customer a brand-new fragrance.  

In front, there is a pu rple front doo r with a Christmas 
wreath hanging on it. Steps in the snowy ground lead up 
to the door. A lantern hangs above  the doo r. To the left, 
there is a rounded corner window. T o the right there is 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Page 8                                                   The Village Crier                                                                                                                                                                             

     DD ee pp aa rr tt mm ee nn tt   55 66   22 00 22 33   VV ii ll ll aa gg ee   II nn tt rr oo dd uu cc tt ii oo nn ss   (( ccoo nn tt ii nn uu ee dd ))   

 

  

 

 

  

 

  

 

  

  

  

 

  

Dickensô Village 
ñZoological Gardensò  

The London Zoological Gardens is the world's 
oldest scientific zoo and originally intended for 
scientific study. Opened in 1828, the zoo was 
opened for public viewing in 1848. The gate house 
features tan brick walls and a set of wooden double doors 
with decorative hinges and windows. The coordinating 
accessory is ñFinal Prep Before Opening.ò which depicts a 
zoo groundskeeper wearing a blue cap and coat.  

 Dickensô Village 
ñFishmongerò 

 
 

The newest addition to the open-air Christmas Market 
in Dickens' Village is this wooden market stall where 
fresh caught fish is always available for sale. On the 
roof, there is a grey sign that reads Fishmonger. The stand 
has an open front and sides with posts holding up the roof in 
front. It has a sign that reads Fresh Fish Caught Daily. 
Between the posts, there is a silver-colored display case that 
features haddock and cod fish. Next to it is a sign that reads 
Holiday Fish and Chips. The coordinating accessory is 
ñBillingsgateôs Finest Fish.ò 

 Dickensô Village  
ñRumsgate Lighthouseò  

 The Lighthouse as we know it, was built in 1842. It 
overlooks the English Channel where visitors get 
breathtaking views of the sea and the boats that travel 
in and out of the harbor. It has a tan brick platform with a 
series of steps leading up to the top of the platform. The beige 
lighthouse itself has an octagonal base and a round tower with 
a red cupola with attached light and black weathervane. The 
associated accessory is ñNightwatchò that depicts a lighthouse 
keeper raising a lantern to check to make sure that all is well 
in the harbor.  

Christmas In the City  
ñThompsonôs Furnitureò 

 
 
  

 

Housed in a brick building, ñThompson's Furnitureò is as 
impressive on the outside as the fine furnishings they 
sell inside. Note the shipment of new headboards on the 
side of the building. The coordinating accessory is ñNew 
Holiday Furnishings.ò The stockman prepares to 
uncrate some new items that have just arrived. 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 

                                                                      The Village Crier                            Page 9                                                                                                                                   

      DD ee pp aa rr tt mm ee nn tt   55 66   22 00 22 33   VV ii ll ll aa gg ee   II nn tt rr oo dd uu cc tt ii oo nn ss   (( ccoo nn tt ii nn uu ee dd ))   

  

  

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

Christmas In the City  
ñNelson Bros. Sporting Goodsò 

Young athletes from all over shop for the best sporting 
goods' equipment at Nelson Bros. Sporting Goods. The 
coordinating accessory is the ñOld School Skating Hack.ò 
Every skater must learn to balance on those thin metal 
blades. A sturdy chair is still used by beginners to get the 
feel of the ice. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
ó 

Christmas in the City 
ñCity Hallò 

 
 

At the heart of every city is the seat of 
government, the City Hall. With four impressive 
pillars sheltering the massive entry doors, this 
large structure is topped with a coppered dome 
on the clock tower. The coordinating accessory 
is ñWhatever It Takes To Win.ò Politicians have 
been known to kiss a lot of babies to get elected. 
Candidate Smith is ready for the opportunity to do so. 

North Pole 
ñJacques Jack In The Boxò 

Hollyôs Card & Giftò 
 
 
  

 

A German clock maker from the 1500's made the first 
ever jack-in-the-box! This building features a red building 
with a beige stone second floor and a green shingled 
roof. A giant toy sits out front with blushing cheeks and a 
colorful hat! The jack is orange and green with a multi-
colored jesterôs hat. Also, it has an orange and yellow 
box that reads ñJacques Jack in the Box Sales and 
Service.ò The coordinating accessory is ñThis One 
Passes QC.ò Testing every Jack-in-the Box is a hair-
raising job for this dedicated elf who puts his stamp of 
approval on each one he tests! 

On the upper half o f the building, there are mu ltiple  
arched window s. Some  have shutters wh ile others 
have gree n window  boxes. T 

 

North Pole 
 ñGingerbread Supply Companyò 

 
  

 

All the elves shop for molasses, nutmeg, 
ginger, and cinnamon at the ñGingerbread 
Supply Company.ò Shaped like the engine 
of a festive train, could this be the start of 
something big? The coordinating accessory 
is ñGingerbread Button Treats.ò This little elf 
is handing out samples of colorful gingerbread 
buttons aka gumdrops!  
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North Pole 
ñFinnyôs Ornament House 

Manhattanò 
 

A second addition to the tiny ornament house series for the 
North Pole, "Finny's Ornament Houseò is bright red and white, 
and home to Finny and his family. The house takes the shape of 
a finial Christmas ornament. The red ornament has three 
sections with the bottom being the widest and the top being the 
narrowest. The pointed red top has a white tip. Above the door, 
there is a sign that reads Finnys. In addition, to the left of the 
door is a red hanging light and to the right of the door, there is a 
golden hanging tag with the number 56 on it. The coordinating 
accessory is ñNanookôs Home.ò A large green and red striped 
ball ornament with a golden hook at the top! A small golden bow 
and a name plate hangs over the front door!  

North Pole 
ñNorth Poles Finest Wooden Toysò 

 
 
  

 

Many elves get their manufacturing start at the North 
Pole's Finest Wooden Toys where some of the 
original children's toys were designed and built. It 
features a multi-story design with an angular front and a 
green arched door. Above the door and windows, there is a 
band that reads North Poles Finest Carved Wooden Toys. 
Hanging from the side is a circular sign that depicts a 
wheeled duck and reads Hand Carved Wooden Toys. The 
building has a black tiled roof with a rocking horse 
weathervane. The coordinating accessory is ñReady For 
Paint.ò After carving and assembling a wooden rocking 
horse toy, this elf is ready for paint.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ó After carving and assembling a wooden rocking horse toy, 

this elf is Ready For Paint.   

North Pole 
ñSantaôs Man Caveò 

 
 
  

 

Sometimes Santa just needs a break! When it's time to 
unwind he makes his way out to his small red and 
white vintage trailer lined with colorful Christmas lights 
and a door decorated with a garland! The red door is 
slightly ajar, he's got eggnog on tap, and a snowman 
stands guard near the door! The coordinating 
accessory is ñSanta At The Man Cave.ò He is kicked 
back in his favorite recliner while he flips through 
channels on the TV. He's got a plate of snacks next to 

him for when he's feeling hungry!  


